## STANTON PRECINCT MINUTES – 7 May 2025

## Attendees 6

Apologies PW, JH, VW

The Minutes from the previous Meeting were approved.

## **Business of Meeting**

- Financial Report was unchanged from the last meeting. Still getting the Bank change over together.
- 2 Development Applications
  - 173 Walker Street has been approved.
- 3 Correspondence
  - 1 No correspondence
  - 2 Precinct E News
    - East Walker Street Development has been approved.
    - Draft fees and Charges to increase by 2.9% for 2025-26.
    - New raised pedestrian crossings at Young and Grosvenor Streets.
    - Faith Bandler Place does not meet the requirements of the Geographic Names Place and is proposed to be renamed Gamarada Place.
    - Feedback to The Bike Action Plan (making North Sydney a more bike friendly city) required by 26<sup>th</sup> May.
    - Markets this month on 11th and 24th May at Kirribilli, on the 17<sup>th</sup> May we have the Produce Markets and also the markets at Crows Nest.
    - Stanton Library Book Sale on from 7 to 15 May.
    - Safer Driving for Seniors Seminar in Hutley Hall on 7 May.
  - 3 NSC Meeting Minutes -
    - 8.8 On 5 April State Government announced expressions of interest to build 448 new homes including 67 affordable homes on vacant land at Royal North Shore Hospital. The Precinct thought that this should be preserved for nursing, police and fire brigade staff.
    - 10.12 North Sydney Pool costings were discussed but closed to public. Council promised transparency but all details going through closed meetings. The revised construction contract sum is currently \$91.8m and total project costs remain within the forecast cost to completion of \$122m.
  - 4 NSC Correspondence no correspondence.
  - 5 Stanton Resident Agenda Items none raised

## 4 No Other Matters

Waverly Council has met with Lime Bikes to limit parking and speed rules. North Sydney Council should discuss the bike problem with Waverly Council.

North Sydney Bears moving to Perth may get some games at North Sydney Oval.

Shops on the corner of Rydge and Miller owned by the Council are falling apart due to a lack of maintenance

The next Meeting will be on the 3rd June 2025.

The Meeting Closed at 8:30pm.